

July 1, 2016

July and August Meeting Places. We have the next four club meeting places determined:

Tuesday July 5 Gabe Gagne's in St.Albans.

Tuesday July 19 Dan Sargent's in Swanton.

Tuesday Aug 2 A&W in Middlebury

Tuesday Aug 16 Art Stultz's in Colchester

<u>Colchester Car Show</u> Art and Brian attended the first annual car show at Colchester High School Saturday June 18. From all appearances it was a success with about 65 cars in attendance. It was held at the same time as the sixth annual Heaven on Wheels Car Show in South Burlington but a report said that both shows had a reasonable number of cars in attendance.

<u>Maple Lane Trip</u> On Monday June 20 five cars from our club went to Maple Lane in Barton where member Dave Sargent lives. A total of 14 "special interest" cars and trucks where there to give rides to the residents. There was a BBQ as well with car owners and spouses invited.

<u>Welcome to a new member</u> CVSR welcomes a new member to the club! He is Evan Parry who is the grandson of our longtime member Bob Brunette. So...it is good to get some "young blood" into the club! Welcome Evan! We now have 22 members in the club which is the most we have had in a long time.

July Events

Every Wednesday. Wednesday night Cruise-In at the Essex Big Lots Parking lot in Essex Junction on Pearl Street. 5:30 to?

Cars and Coffee Third Saturday of each month at the Community Bible Church on Williston Road. 7-9 AM. This Cruise-In was previously held at South Burlington High School. All special interest vehicles welcome.

July 2 Bakersfield Parade. 11:30 AM start. BBQ to follow. Parking on the Green. Meet at Sunset Drive in Bakersfield. For info: Mike O'Rourke 827-3104.

July 4 Richmond VT 4th of July Parade and Car Show.

July 5 CVSR Meeting at Gabe Gagne's in Swanton

July 9-10 RAVE Car Show, Rutland

July 15-16-17 Syracuse Nationals www.rightcoastcars.com

July 19 CVSR Meeting at Dan Sargent's in Swanton

July 16 Car Show at Walker Mazda/Volkswagen 10 AM to 4 PM VW and Mazda only.

July 30 Swanton Car Show

Aug 2 CVSR Meeting at A&W in Middlebury

Aug 4-5-6-7 NSRA Street Rod Nationals, Louisville KY

Aug 9 CVSR 35th Anniversary Picnic at Larry and Sharon's in Swanton

Aug 12-13-14 VAE Stowe

These six shows are yet to be confirmed:

Milton Car Show

Goss Dodge Car Show

Vergennes Day Car Show

Knight Point Car Show

Adirondack Car Show

Olympic Car Show

Aug 16 CVSR Meeting at Art Stultz's in Colchester

Show in NH. Here is an excerpt from a message received: There will be a car show in Groveton NH at Speedway 51. The show features muscle cars, hot rods, and rat rods. The show will be held on July 23rd at 3pm. This will include a free pass to the race that night for the driver of the car (weather permitting) There will also be a drawing for a parade around the track during the intermission of the race. If you could help spread the word about our event that would be greatly appreciated. It is a free event for all show cars and spectators excluding our night's regular racing events.

Our track is located at 78 Craggy Rd Groveton NH just across the river from Vermont, 9 miles north of Lancaster NH. We have racing that includes Late Models, Tigers, Street Stocks, and Dare Devils. For more information about the race track please check our website at www.speedway51int.com If you have any questions feel free to contact me, Jon Dunkling at 802 371 8132.

<u>CVSR 35</u> <u>Anniversary Picnic.</u> The picnic will be held at Larry and Sharon's on August 9. Please come to the two July meetings as we have some planning to do for the Picnic and /or to inform everyone about this event. Should be a good time with plenty of eats.

<u>Club tools and equipment.</u> Things are shaping up real well with the Club Tool Box and arrangements for yearly bringing of tools and equipment to the Northeast Street Rod Nationals. In the past we have had listings of who would bring tools and equipment. Two years ago we procured a club tool box and purchased tools. Also Bob, Janet, Larry, and Art did

some very valuable work in condensing tool and equipment lists from the past so that we could better make assignments. Many thanks go out to those four as it has led to a potentially even better way of making the assignments since Gary has come up with a very simple and straightforward computerized system based on the previous years. Kind of like typewriters leading the way to computer keyboards! This will all help relieve the big load that Bob Landry had in the past with him providing so many tools. It was quite a heavy assignment for him and we certainly appreciate it. Thanks Bob!

Membership Lists are out. We try to update our membership list once in awhile to keep up with new members and changes in email, etc. The latest list is out now (minus our new member Evan) so come to a meeting to get yours or let the Secretary know if you want it emailed or snail mailed to you.

<u>Streetscene News</u> Those that received the July issue of StreetScene magazine can go to page 63 and check out four of our guys working on a car at the Rod Repair Shop last September. Matt (clearly in charge! \square) is the clearest in view with Larry and maybe Dan and others.

<u>Clarence Owen.</u> Some of you may have known Clarence Owen of Bristol who passed away recently. He was a mechanic and car guy having owned a nice Nova and other cars.

Reos are going. One day some years ago we had a club meeting at Bob Brunelle's in Colchester. Bob is Matt's uncle. We looked over his 1932 Reo Royale which now resides in Texas. He has recently sold his '31 and '32 Reos and they will soon be on their way to New Hampshire. Bob will have one left, a 1930 Reo which is also for sale. (Make an offer! Stock engine is easily removable!)

www.ChamplainValleyStreetRodders.com
336 Birchwood Drive

Colchester, WT 05446

President: Matt FitzGerald 802 999 5330 Vice President: Tim Sargent 802 635 6187 Secretary: Art Stultz 802 879 7283

Treasurer: Dan Sargent 802 527 2827





